

Select Board's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine 07/24/2023

A	true record is recor	ded:
	SLT	

Present were: Marc Bernier David Towle

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative

Reviewed and signed the Warrant.

Other Business:

- Jr. Card was checking in with the Board. He estimated the cost for the culvert on the west end of Doughty Road would be \$62,000 (with labor and material close to \$100,000). The Board asked about the repairs to the other roads in Town with May 1st damage. Jr stated there would be about 1 days' worth of work. There was a discussion about putting a temporary bridge across the culvert on the East end of Doughty road. The cost would be approximately \$150,000.
- Residents from the West Burrough Road were present to see if there were any updates or changes. A
 resident from the road felt that a dead-End sign should be put up. On Tuesday July 18th, the Board
 made the decision, after talking with Lisbon Town manager, to delay the placement of the
 temporary bridge until Monday August 7th to give the residents of the road more time to prepare
 and plan for the bridge being temporarily closed. The Town will send out letters to all resident of the
 West Burrough road about the date change.
- Sally Clukey, State Representative for Bowdoin, was present to listen and offer her assistance regarding the West Burrough Road. She stated the funding from FEMA will be available 90 days after it was approved. Sally will talk with the Lisbon Town Manager and representative Mason. She is

unsure what amount Bowdoin will receive or when. Sally also inquired about the ATV issue. The Board explained what had occurred so far.

• David Manfredi stated he and Karan Stark met with the Auditors for an update. David would like to look at the cost of a check reader for the Town.

Adjournment at 8:00 PM. Marc made a motion to adjourn, David second, unanimous vote.

Respectfully submitted by Melanie R. Page

Melanie R. Hag